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                                                                                                 2 September 2013
Our thanks go to the Newcastle Herald  and Stateline…

                                                …      But where are the rest ?

There has been an appalling environmental disaster in the Sugarloaf State Conservation Area south of Newcastle, caused by Xstrata’s longwall mining operations and worsened by cowboy attempts at remediation.

Only through the efforts of indignant locals and subsequent investigation by reporters from the Newcastle Herald (30 Aug. & 1 Sept.) was the scale of the disaster revealed to the general public. Their photos, videos and articles are being widely circulated in the social media, and the disaster is addressed again in today’s hard hitting editorial, highly critical of government inaction.
If we learnt of this it was no thanks to the NSW Government and the bureaucrats from the relevant Departments: Planning, and Environment and Heritage. They failed dismally to plan for, or to account for, the tragedy, and their inclination has been for the usual cover-up.
Since 2006 Rivers SOS has been drawing attention to similar and even more serious damage in the Special Areas of Greater Sydney’s drinking water catchment. Here there are also cracked rivers and streams, contaminated water, cliff collapses and chasms in rocks. But this is even more of a disaster because of the impacts on Sydney’s water supply. Yet most of the Sydney media do not follow this story.
24% of the land here has already been mined under and by 2030, according to the Sydney Catchment Authority, over 90% will have suffered similar impacts. Three  gigalitres of water are being lost down mines each year (equivalent to 400 Olympic pools) with a perhaps even larger amount lost as surface flows are disturbed. So much for Sydney’s water supply.
Only Quentin Dempster’s Stateline programme on ABC TV has taken time to film the extent of the threat to Sydney’s water quality and quantity (29.8.13).

Rivers SOS invites journalists and photographers from all other media to contact us  to organise a walk into the Special Areas, to record the spectacle of longwall mining damage.
Contacts:

Caroline Graham  46309421

Julie Sheppard  0418278753    Southern Coalfield Representatives, Rivers SOS
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